AGENDA: TSC11/5/12

ITEM NO. 4: Consider request for a STOP sign on St. Andrews Drive at Tam
O’Shanter Drive.

Facts:

1. Both St. Andrews Drive and Tam O’Shanter Drive are classified
as “local” streets in a residential area

2. According to Police Department records, there have not been
any reported crashes at this intersection during the past three
(3) years.

3. The speed limit on both streets is 30 mph.

4. Stopping sight distance measured in the field shows sufficient
sight distance looking to the east of almost 40 mph and looking
to the west of over 50 mph.

MINUTES: TSC11/5/12

ITEM NO. 4:
Consider request to for a STOP sign on St. Andrews Drive at Tam O’Shanter Drive.

Woosley reviewed the information provided in the staff report.
Public Comment:

None.

Commission Discussion:

Commissioner Storm asked if a speed study was conducted; Woosley advised that only a
sight distance study was conducted.

Commissioner Devlin asked about the hill and sight distance; Woosley advised that the
hill did not block sight distance based on the speed limit.

Commissioner Ziegelmeyer asked if this location met the warrants for a stop sign;
Woosley advised that it did not with no crash history and good sight distance.

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER RUSSELL, SECOND BY COMMISSIONER DEVLIN, TO
RECOMMEND DENYING THE REQUEST FOR A STOP SIGN ON ST. ANDREWS DRIVE
AT TAM O'SHANTER DRIVE; THE MOTION CARRIED, 6-0.
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David Woosley

From: Diana Ice [dianaice@sunflower.com]
Sent: Monday, October 15, 2012 2:12 PM
To: David Woosley

Cc: David Ice

Subject: Safety concern at St. Andrews Drive and Tam O'Shanter Drive
To the Traffic Safety Commission:
I believe there is a safety issue at St. Andrews Drive where it T-bones with Tam O'Shanter Drive.

There is no traffic sign at that intersection. We live on St. Andrews Drive and know from personal
experience there are many close calls there.

There is a hill on Tam O'Shanter which makes it hard to see.
I believe there will be a serious accident there someday.
Please consider putting a stop sign on St. Andrews Drive at that intersection.

Please email your reply regarding this matter to dianaice@sunflower.com.

Thank you very much,

Diana Ice

Diana [ee, MM, BT-BC
Poard (ertified Music Thcrapist
1713 St. Andrews Drive
Lawrence, KS 66047

dianaice@sunflower.com

785-766-7696

10/22/2012








